REGULAR MEETING
VIENNA CITY HALL
205 NORTH FOURTH STREET
VIENNA, IL 62995
July 5, 2018
6:30 P.M. VIENNA CITY COUNCIL

The City Council of the City of Vienna met in regular session, Wednesday, July 35, 2018 at
Vienna City Hall with the following members and guest:

ELECTED/APPOINTED OFFICIALS PRESENT:
Jon Simmons, Mayor

Alan Racey, Alderman

Melissa Hill, Alderman

Austin Tuey, Alderman

Cheryl Myrick, Alderman
Richard Owen, Alderman
Debbie Riddle, Alderman

Josh Stratemeyer, City Attorney
Aleatha Wright, City Clerk
Michelle Meyer, City Treasurer
Shane Racey, City Supt.

Brent Williams, Fire Chief
Margaret Mathis, Librarian

Phil Morris, Depot

ELECTED/APPOINTED OFFICIALS ABSENT:
Jim Miller, Police Chief
Margaret Mathis, Librarian

GUESTS:
Ernie Henshaw

Gary Brumley

There being a quorum, Mayor Simmons called the meeting of the Vienna City Council to order
at 6:36 p.m.

Alderman Tuey made a motion to approve the Omnibus Consent Agenda consisting of the June
20, 2018 City Council Meeting Minutes, the Warrant (855,679.96), and the May Treasurer's
Report. Alderman Riddle seconded the motion. Roll call: Hill-yes, Riddle-yes, Myrick- yes,
Owen-yes, Racey-yes, and Tuey- yes. Motion carried.

NEW BUSINESS

Alderman Owen made a motion to Authorize and Approve General Funds to assist the JCYL
with ballpark project expenses for installation of a wireless scoreboard (Field #4). The motion
was seconded by Alderman Hill. Roll call: Hill-yes, Riddle-yes, Myrick- yes, Owen-yes,



Racey-yes, and Tuey-yes. Motion carried.

Ernie Henshaw and Gary Brumley both spoke on behalf of the Board of County Commissioners
expressing their appreciation for the City's donation of ($30,000.00 TIF Funds) towards
demolition costs for the new county complex project.

PUBLIC COMMENT
None

CITY ELECTED AND APPOINTED OFFICIALS

Mayor Simmons thanked the City Fire Dept for their hard work with the Fourth of July
celebration display. Simmons briefly spoke of IGA grocery closing,

City Attorney Stratemeyer discussed amending the zoning ordinance as council had taken action
for him to draw up the necessary paperwork to increase the zoning board'’s compensation.

Stratemeyer briefly reminded council of Open Meeting Act rules.

Clerk Wright informed council the FY. Audit had been scheduled tentatively for July 18th.
Wright also discussed details of the upcoming Color Run to take place September 22, 2018.

City Supt Racey discussed several repairs needed at the water plant as well as recent lightning
damage to the water tower box which is crucial for operations. Racey reviewed the city
ordinance for meters as a resident had been tampering with the shut off valve. Racey said the
skid steer had been repajred-and was running,

Treasurer Meyer commented on received revenue for the Police Dept from the city's recently
passed towing ordinance.

Alderman Tuey expressed appreciation for the Public Works Dept.

Alderman Riddle briefly mentioned a stop sign that could be removed on property off of North
4th as in the past it had been a lane which no longer exists.

As there was no further business to discuss Alderman Owen made a motion to adjourn seconded
by Alderman Riddle.

Mayor Simmons declared the meeting adjourned at 7:25 p.m.

APPROVED: July 5,2018
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